April 22, 2008

Honorable Mark Leno

Chair, Assembly Appropriations Committee

State Capitol

P.O. Box 942849

Room 2114

Sacramento, CA 94249-0013
RE:  Support AB 2277

Dear Assemblymember Leno:

As a concerned member of the education community in the San Diego Community College District, I am writing to express my support of AB 2277 (Eng).

I, along with my colleagues, support AB 2277 which appropriates $80 million dollars to back fill a property tax shortfall amount identified in the 2007-08 fiscal year.

 

The San Diego Community College District alone will be forced to cut $2.95 million from our current year's budget if AB 2277 does not pass.  This will present a great hardship to our District as we only have three month's left in this fiscal year.  If the state does not provide a General Fund backfill, the property tax shortfall represents an additional mid-year cut to instructional and student services in the current year.

The intent of AB 2277 is to provide community colleges with the same protection currently enjoyed by K-12 schools if property tax revenues fall below estimates made during the development of the budget.  Community College Districts throughout the State included these property taxes, as estimated by the State, in their current year budgets.

 

Without passage of this bill, community colleges will be further cut, beyond the cuts already approved in the mid-year budget adjustment.  Passage of AB 2277 is vital to the education of the over 2.6 million students currently enrolled in our community college system.

We appreciate your vote in support of this important issue for community colleges.  Please help ensure that AB 2277 passes out of the Assembly Appropriations Committee and on the assembly floor.

Sincerely,

